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Dear Parents 

  

As the reality of a period of home-schooling sets in, we hope that you and your sons and daughters are coping 

with the routine and style of learning. All reports back from teachers suggest that their ability to adapt, their 

resilience to challenging situations and their Sedberghian spirit are all shining through. The purpose of this 

letter is to write to you with an update of the situation here at Sedbergh and our plans for reopening in due 

course.  

  

As I am sure you can understand, we would love to be able to provide clarity at this stage but will have to 

wait until further government announcements to be able to be firmer on our plans.  

  

The remainder of the Lent Term:  

The Prime Minister has indicated that schools might be able to open from 8 March with a potential for a 

phased return; this could apply to specific structures or specific year groups. If the announcement on 22 

February indicates that any of our pupils would be able to return to school, then we will be opening for these 

children, if appropriate, for the remainder of the term. We are aware however, that this may not be practical 

for some families and we will continue to offer a form of hybrid teaching to ensure children are taught 

wherever they may be. If you live overseas and require a period of quarantine on arrival, we recognise that 

it will be impractical for you to return to school with such little notice and for such a short period of time. 

The way in which our teachers have adapted their teaching delivery means that they will be able to offer a 

hybrid model for the remainder of term and we will continue as such until the start of the Easter holidays. 

  

If this opening is delayed by the Government, we would stay in remote learning for everybody up to Easter. 

We will await further government advice as to the practicalities of opening school and remain poised and 

ready to open should this be possible.  

  

Summer Term: 

Assuming the government announces full school opening for the Summer Term, we look forward to a busy, 

fulfilling and ‘normal’ final term of the year. Already plans are in place to ensure a full Sedbergh experience 

where we combine face-to-face teaching, assessments as well as a comprehensive  

co-curricular and super-curricular programme for all pupils. Children and teachers will be excited to be back 

together and we hope that restrictions will have been eased enough to allow us to enjoy the summer 

weather, the longer days, and an appropriate conclusion to the year.  
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For those of you who live overseas and for whom quarantine is necessary, we ask that flights for pupils are 

scheduled to land between Thursday 8 April and Saturday 10 April. This will ensure pupils who require a 

period of isolation and then a ‘test-to-release’ have the necessary time in quarantine to begin term with the 
rest of the school population on Sunday 18 April. There are a small number of pupils who are currently in 

countries which may require hotel isolation before release to travel to Sedbergh, but we will be in touch with 

those families as necessary as the situation evolves. 

  

There is of course, limited chance to offer certainty to the plans above. However, we hope to reassure you 

that we are ready to open school and cannot wait to welcome the pupils back to the campus as soon as it is 

deemed safe to do so. We are very much hoping that the Summer Term is one filled with success, community 

spirit and the chance to make memories – we know this has not been an easy academic year thus far for 

some of our children and hope that a more positive plan in the future will be of some reassurance. 

  

Thank you for your patience and we will continue to update you as the situation evolves.   

 

With very best wishes 

  

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Dan Harrison 

 

 


